IMPORTANT INFORMATION
ABOUT YOUR DRINKING WATER

Belen Water System Has Levels of Arsenic Above Drinking Water Standards

Este informe contiene informacién importante acerca de su agua potable. Haga que alguien lo traduzca
para usted, o hable con alguien que lo entienda.

Our water system recently violated a drinking water standard. Although this is not an emergency, as our
customers, you have a right to know what happened, what you should do, and what we are doing to
correct this situation.

We routinely monitor for the presence of drinking water contaminants. Testing results we received show
that our system exceeds the standard or maximum contaminant level (MCL), for arsenic. The standard for
arsenic is 0.010 mg/L. The table below shows the dates, locations, and values detected:

Sample Location Quarter & Year RAA mg/L
Cavco Well Treatment 2" Quarter 2022 0.011

What should I do?
« There is nothing you need to do. You do not need to boil your water or take corrective actions.
However, if you have specific health concerns, consult your doctor.
+ If you have a severely compromised immune system, have an infant, are pregnant, or are elderly,
you may be at increased risk and should seek advice from your health care providers about drinking

this water.

What does this mean?

This is not an emergency. If it had been, you would have been notified within 24 hours. However, some
people who drink water containing arsenic in excess of the MCL over many years could experience skin
damage or problems with their circulatory system and may have an increased risk of getting cancer.

What is being done?
Arsenic Treatment plant is now in operation

For more information, please contact:
Ralph Jaramillo at 505-966-2752

Belen Water System, NM3524932

100 S. Main

Belen, NM 87002

*please share this information with all the other people who drink this water, especially
those who may not have received this notice directly (for example, people in
apartments, nursing homes, schools, and businesses). You can do this by posting this
notice in a public place or distributing copies by hand or mail*




PUBLIC
NOTICE

IMPORTANT INFORMATION ABOUT YOUR DRINKING WATER
Monitoring Requirements Not Met for Belen Water System Water

Our water system recently violated a drinking water standard. Although this is not an emergency, as our
customers, you have a right to know what happened, what you should do, and what we are doing.

We are required to monitor your drinking water for specific contaminants on a regular basis.
Results of regular monitoring are an indicator of whether or not our drinking water meets
health standards. During February 2022, we did not complete all monitoring requirements for
Total Coliform and therefore cannot be sure of the quality of our drinking water during that
time.

What should you do?

There is nothing you need to do at this time.

What does this mean?

Our water system is required by law to collect nine monthly total coliform samples. During this reporting
period, we did not collect all the required samples.

What happened? What is being done?

Samples were collected and system put back in compliance

Date that system collected next valid routine sample: 3/2022
(Note: A system will not return to compliance until a lab has analyzed a routine sample).

For more information, please contact Ralph Jaramillo at 505-966-2752 or 100 S. Main, Belen, NM 87002.




